
2024-2025 J-TERM HOUSING FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS & ANSWERS 
 
Q: Which Residence Halls will be open during J-Term? *  
A: J-Term housing will only be available in Goodwin-Kirk, or Herriott halls*. All other residence halls will 
be closed during the January Term*.  
 

Q: Who can live in the residence halls during J-Term?  
A: Students within two years of high school graduation who are enrolled in an on-campus or partial 

on-campus J- Term course are required to live in a Drake Residence Hall during J-Term.  These students 

will be assessed a room and board charge of $63.00/day for all dates between January 5-25, 2025, which 

are not indicated as travel-away dates in the course syllabus. 

 Students assigned to live in GK, or Herriott Hall * for the academic year, that are beyond two years of 

high school graduation and enrolled in an on-campus or partial on-campus J-Term course and wish to 

live in the Residence Halls during J-Term or students who are on-campus for official university business 

(for example, sophomore athletes whose teams are here during J-Term and have written approval from 

the Office of Residence Life) may be able to live in Goodwin-Kirk, or Herriott* during J-Term. llabus.

 

Q: If I am not enrolled in an on-campus or partial on-campus J-Term class, can I live in GK/HE or access 

time. 

Q: If I am enrolled in a full travel or web only J-Term class, can I live in the residence halls during J-
Term? 
A: No. Individuals would need to identify off campus housing from December 14, 2024, at noon through 
January 25, 2025, at noon. Residents would not have access to their residence hall room during this 
time. 



Q: If my parent/legal guardian lives within a 45 mile radius of Drake University, can I be a commuter 
student for the J-Term session and live on campus for first and second semester? 
A: Individuals requesting to be a commuter student and live with their parent/legal guardian for the J-
Term session only, may do so without having contract breakage penalties or the J-Term room and board 
fees applied if requests are received by emailing housing@drake.edu  and written approvals granted by 
the Office of Residence Life no later than December 11, 2024 by 4:00pm. The Subject line of email 
should read J-Term Commuter Request. Please be clear in your communication that this commuter 
request is only for J-Term

.


